The Tabor City Council met in regular session on September 12, 2018 in council chambers, 626 Main St., Tabor, Iowa at 6:00 p.m. for a regular session. Agenda posted as required by law. Meeting was opened by Mayor Switzer with councilpersons Wake, Wirth, Williams, Silcock and Bartholomew, City Clerk Mary King-Bateman. City employees, Superintendent Ted Hill, Assistant Superintendent Wes Hill, Library Director Dawn Miller.   

Consent Agenda, September Minutes, Financial, Agenda was approved on a motion by Silcock, seconded by Bartholomew. All Ayes.  Nays: 0. 

R-8-18 a Resolution setting a city credit card policy motion to approve by Silcock, second by Bartholomew. Roll call vote Ayes: Williams, Wirth, Silcock, Bartholomew, Wake. Nays: 0

Gene Clapper updated the council on the progress of fundraising and possible donors for the new library.

The three new streetlights on the North end of Main Street are installed and functioning. Power to the old lights will be shut off temporarily to ensure the new lights will provide adequate lighting. 

Correction to Notice of Filing Elected Office Vacancy for Council person Clapper. Appointment will continue until the next city election held in November, 2019.

Correction to August 15, 2018 minutes to read the alley between Park and West Street.

Approved Library Director Dawn Miller to adjust hours worked at City Hall to Mondays and as needed.  

Motion by Wirth, second by Silcock to approve the purchase of two new Life packs for Tabor Rescue. Payment plan available over a three year period and the cost will be split with Tabor Rescue. All Ayes. Nays 0.

The alley between Park and West Street was discussed. Motion by Jennifer Williams, second Bartholomew for the city to retain this alley as City property, identify property lines and provide maintenance and mowing. James planted tree can remain but no further plantings are permitted. Kilpatrick permitted to retain the fence but no further additions will be permitted. If the City deems it necessary to remove the tree or fence for full alley use notification would be sent to the homeowners prior to removal. The existing tree located in the on the City property would stay until the City deems it necessary to remove it. If Kilpatrick’s would like to discuss the garage located on City property that topic will dealt with as a separate topic. Ayes: Williams and Wake. Nays: Bartholomew, Wirth and Silcock. Motion does not carry.

Next Motion by Silcock, second Wirth for the city to retain this alley as City property, identify property lines and provide maintenance and mowing. The existing tree located in the on the City property would stay until the City deems it necessary to remove it.  All property owners would need to remove all plantings, fences, structures that sit in the City Right of Way. Property owners would be notified of items to be removed and given ample time to complete.  Ayes: Wirth, Silcock, Bartholomew. Nays: Williams and Wake. Motion carries.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m., motion by Wake, second by Bartholomew.

                                                                                                                       ______________________________________
									Mayor, James Switzer
_____________________________________________
              City Clerk, Mary King-Bateman           9/12/2018
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